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I would like to firstly thank our fantastic group, our Members and Committee for their support in my 
first year back as President. A special thanks to Gaewyn for her extra support as Secretary.  

This year has been a sad year as we have lost some great Life Members and wonderful friends in 
John Andrews and our Patron David Butler. I know they will not be forgotten anytime soon. We 
also lost past members Keith Johnston and John Aitken throughout the year. May they all rest in 
peace.  

Our members have a lot a knowledge and are always happy to share particularly at our mid-
meeting cuppa breaks as well as some great speaker talks that we all enjoy. We have also had 
some great talks from guest speakers from outside the group which everyone loves, and I thank 
them greatly.  

Our shows this year were a great success starting in August with so many beautiful Orchids for our 
Spring Show. October showed how great Sarcs can be and our Bigibbum Show displayed how 
good a show can be in Autumn.  

We finished with our display involvement at a very successful Mingara Show. Thanks to all 
members who displayed their beautiful orchids, so many people commented on our displays at 
every show.  

My biggest thanks and total appreciation go to all who helped in any part of our shows. Every part 
is so important from Show Marshal, Sales, Raffle, BBQ, setting and packing up, judging time, 
supper and all those other bits most people don’t see. This makes our shows a big success.  

Our Christmas party this year again was a big success thanks to our fantastic hosts Ian and Elaine 
Slade. My final job this year as President was a very special moment, I  appointed new club 
Patrons Ian and Elaine Slade, and two new life members Steve Dunstan and Keith Thornton all 
are so very well deserved for many years of service and devotion to our group and Native Orchid 
world. I feel this year was very successful  all-round and our financial position is healthy from our 
show efforts.  

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Statement of Income & Expenditure as at 30 June 2024 

Bank balance at 1 July 2023 - $5,628.58 
Bank balance at 30 June 2024 - $6,449.87 
Cash Surplus - $821.29 
 

Thank you,  

 

 

Jakob Wanner 
President/Treasurer 
ANOS Central Coast Group Inc. 
 


